January 23, 2009

Guilford Association Board Meeting

Quorum present:

Opening Remarks and review of slate of officers by Lynda Riley.

Motion Passed: to approve minutes of September 10, 2008.

Motion Passed:  to elect slate of officers for 2009 term. 
President:            Lynda Riley

Vice President:   Tom Hobbs

Secretary:           Bryan Potts

Treasurer:           Erin O’Shea

Motion Passed:  to approve the 2009 budget for Guilford Assoc. and Strafford Green.
Motion Passed:  to have Securitas or the Security Comm. report monthly to the board, by email, the reported security incidences and further to have the Security Committee meet with Securitas to review their duties, including inspecting and protecting property when owner is away and picking up newspapers of those owners who contact them.

Architecture by Tom Hobbs.

· In 2008 the Architectural Comm. had 57 applications submitted for exterior alterations. Some of the significant additions and the more frequent applications for fences, painting, window replacement, patios were reported at past meetings. Several of the more controversial projects and how they are being addressed was a focus at this meeting.
· The extensive addition to 208 Kimble Rd. was undertaken without application to the Architectural Committee.  The committee had to issue a stop work order.  When the plans were received they were not approvable and the committee negotiated over many weeks. Finally the owner did hire a new architect. There was compromise on changes and a substantial part of the addition has been rebuilt with a design that is generally compatible in scale and architecture with the original house.

· Another contentious situation resulted from a proposal for the renovation of 3538 Greenmount Ave. There were a number of properties along Greenmount that were divided into apartments, primarily in the 60’s. They are the properties in the worst condition and three of them stand vacant.  This was done in violation of the covenants but at the time we took no action. 3538 sat vacant for over three years. It was auctioned. The new owner intended to restore it to multi-family use.  However, because it sat vacant it required a new zoning variance. We opposed the variance but lost. We then sued the owner for violating the Guilford covenants.

After much argument back and forth, we (on advice of counsel) and the owner agreed to a consent decree, a settlement that limits the division to three units and requires the restoration of the property to standards that meet the Architectural Guidelines and that we approve.

This should not be considered a precedent. We will oppose any new proposed divisions of properties.  

· Several issues involving York Courts were discussed and it was noted that the board is delighted to have Peter Smith as a resident and now board member. The Association has filed suit against three property owners in the courts who replaced their slate roofs with asphalt shingles, contrary to the architectural standards and without application to the Architectural Committee.  They did this with full knowledge of the covenant requirements and had the work performed on the weekends when it was not possible for us to seek a restraining order.  The three parties and have 30 days to respond to the complaint.
· Regarding new applications, there is a noticeable slowdown in new projects reflecting the economy.  There were only 9 applications the last quarter of 2008 and only 2 have been proposed thus far this year.

Second Presbyterian Church is moving forward with a major expansion of their campus.  They have the financial pledges and are in the process of selected an architect to design the changes envisioned in the master plan. We have to review and approve the design proposals.

· For years the entrance columns at Bretton Place and Southway were neglected and in need of masonry repair to stabilize and preserve them. In addition the iron work had rusted and rotted from lack of care.  The Association had the masonry repair work done last summer and the couple of iron arches that could be salvaged were painted.  Two others require major repair and two must be refabricated.  Ann Giroux has made a very generous contribution specifically to fund the work on those gateways and her contribution will permit us to complete the restoration.
Treasurer’s Report by Cathy Boyne:

There was much discussion and review of the 2009 proposed budget for Guilford Association and Strafford Green. Each line item was discussed.  There is about 27k in delinquent dues overall. Homeland has a process we are going to adopt to collect dues. Homeland has no outstanding due’s problem. The budget was passed by motion.
Deed and Agreement Renewal by Elke Franke
We have collected 39% of owners’ signatures and need 67% to extend the covenants. We have until Dec 31, 2010. Jay Lippincott and Howard Friedel have been a huge help.

Safety by Lynda Riley 

There was a break in on Suffolk Road. The intruder was found taking a shower in the house. More disturbing was that the owner has notified Guilford Security that she was going out of the country and requested they check her house. Though she cancelled her newspapers they in fact continued to be delivered and piled up on her lawn. GSP should have picked up on this error. 
There was much discussion and the majority of the board feels very strongly that all reported crimes should be known by Guilford residents. A motion was passed accordingly. 

Traffic by Jay Lippincott
Much discussion about traffic calming devices on Greenway. Cars speed and go wrong way regularly.  The city has criteria governing the installation of speed bumps and other calming devices. Greenway may not fit requirements (no arterial or thruways).

Sherwood Gardens by Bruce Barnett
Winter requires very little work on gardens. Squirrels eating and disturbing bulbs continues to be a problem. Suggestion that we try planting red peppers with the bulbs.  Cathy Boyne and Bruce Barnett will contact McCormick Spice Company to check cost. Also someone published a handsome picture book of the tulips of the gardens. Price of the book is $38.00.  The Board decided not to purchase copies of this book to sell.
Parks Committee by Tom Hobbs
Workman used Bedford Square as their staging area while working on sewer replacement and destroyed grass, bushes and shrubbery. Margaret Alton has been trying to get the city to force contractor to restore park.  Suggestion made to ask city attorney George Nilson to write letter to contractor.

· Contracts have been let with Beechfield and Bartlett for a continuation of their services.  Margaret did obtain comparative quotes from other companies. The Beechfield contract is approximately $26,000/yr.

· The York Courts maintenance will not be included in the Association contracts this year for reasons that we’ll explain.  We have a proposal from Handy Man Dan to do that work for $90 per mowing/shrub trimming of all three courts.

· The maintenance of the Saint Paul St. median is key to the survival and lasting appearance. The Association has agreed to provide the maintenance and critically, the watering required. We have contracted with Bartlett to water by truck as we agree during the dry season.

Bartlett will use City water from hydrants to fill the trucks. The cost is $500/watering, a price that is very favorable given the other quotes Margaret received. The watering is critical during the first two years of growth. There also is a fair amount of grass to be cut and weeding and mulching that must be done.
Newsletter by Lynda Riley

We should try to issue the letter by April 1, 2009; articles should be received by March 1. Lynda made a list of the topics that should be addressed in the newsletter. 
York Courts by Peter Smith   
Peter is newest board member. He presented issues and possible solutions to ongoing issue and dispute regarding dues for York Court owners. Peter announced that new Maryland law allows amendment to HOA and covenants created before 1960. This law may allow Guilford to one day amend its charter and covenants 
Tom Hobbs said that our covenants do not allow Guilford Association money to be spent on any land within 130 feet from York Road, now Greenmount Ave. However the parks in York Courts are within 130 feet of  Greenmount and were conveyed to GA by Roland Park Association many years ago. Last summer Ann Giroux located the documents which specify that York Courts residents must pay 100% of the maintenance of these parks.  However, since these maintenance charges had not been increased for a number of years there is insufficient money to maintain these parks. Currently, fewer than half the York Ct residents have been paying the $25 annual charges. Peter has an idea for York Court to establish its own maintenance system to be used strictly for York Ct maintenance and improvements

Next meeting March 26, 2009 

Meeting adjourned at 9:10pm
Respectfully submitted,

Bryan H. Potts, Secretary.

. 
